
Wildewood Update  

Hello Wildewood and Greetings from the 2022-2023 Board of Directors!  

Special Board Meeting Friday July 29, 2022 

The Board is considering a request to take ownership of Block 9 Lot 25 in the Wildewood Subdivision 

from the Weldon Lasseter estate. No action has been taken on this request at this time. 

IMPORTANT! Burn Ban Extended  

Yesterday, July 19, there was a small fire in Wildewood on Big Bend which the local Fire Departments were able 

to quickly and safely extinguish. The cause of the fire is unknown at this time. If you see anything that seems 

suspicious or see anyone doing any outdoor burning, please report it to the Sheriff's Office ASAP. 903-675-5128 

Please be extremely careful. Please keep lawns mowed short and vegetation on your property cleaned up. As 

you have probably seen on the news, wildfires are popping up all over the area. 

The burn ban has been extended for an additional 30 days. 

Reminder Pool Open on Monday July 4! Closed Tuesday July 5 

During the July 4 weekend, the pool will be open Saturday, Sunday and Monday (July 4) but will be closed 

Tuesday July 5 for routine weekly maintenance. 

Happy July 4!  

Happy Fourth of July to all! If you still have remaining fireworks,  please remember that no fireworks are 

permitted on Wildewood common areas, or on County roads (all roads in Wildewood). Fireworks are permitted 

from private property. If you chose to shoot fireworks, please be considerate of your neighbors. Watch carefully 

where any debris might be landing off your property and limit the fireworks to reasonable hours. 

IMPORTANT! Burn ban is ON! 

Effective June 21, there is a 30 day burn ban in Henderson County. No burning of leaves, tree limbs, etc. and no 

burning in open pits. Reminder – burning of household trash is prohibited at all times in Wildewood.  Outdoor 

barbeques and fireworks are allowed during the burn ban, but please be careful. The Henderson County web 

site has a banner at all times on the top left indicating when the burn ban is on, and when it is off. 

https://www.henderson-county.com/ 

Board Meeting Monday July 11, 2022 

The July WOA Board meeting will be held Monday July 11 at 7:00 PM at the Wildewood Community 

Center. Topics to be discussed include pool operations, collections and enforcement and progress on 

abandoned properties. Property Owners are welcome and encouraged to attend. 

 

 

https://www.henderson-county.com/

